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Attendance via Teleconference:

President – Peter Smith
Vice President – Darryl Hearn (Brisbane Region) (Arrived 5.40PM)
Treasurer – Larry Rauschenbach (Southern Region) (Departed 6.30PM)
Director – Steve Derbyshire (Brisbane Region) (Departeded 7.35PM)
Director – Ros Preston (Central Region) 
Director – Merv Milfull (Northern Region) 
Secretary – Craig Simmich
Meeting opened at 5.30PM using Skype and Phone.  The President welcomed everyone to the meeting and commenced with the Agenda items.

Outstanding Items from Previous Meetings

1. QJC Policy Guidelines Review.  Peter discussed that changes to the Policy were 90% complete and should be released by early 2012.

2. Qld Open Tender Distributed.  The tender has been distributed and to date Caboolture had shown minimal interest dependant on financials for the event.  3 Centres had also responded to advise that they were not interested in tendering for the event.

3. Raffle Update.  Darryl discussed that we would look at extending the close off date to increase the sales of the tickets.  Northern Suburbs Squash (Grant Fraser) provided feedback direct to Darryl to show his and his clubs disinterest in the raffle and that Q Squash does nothing for the sport anyway.   Why should he support this raffle.  

Northern Suburbs also mentioned that they were to hold a junior event and had withdrawn their support of managing a junior event.  Back onto the raffle, 30% of the tickets have been sold and expect to sell 50% of the tickets.

ACTION: Darryl to send 2 x books fo raffle tickets to Ros Preston to sell before Christmas.

4. Regions Reports.  Central Region.  Ros sent an email to all centres in her region to encourage discussion about affiliation to Q Squash.  Their application for the Gunns Ltd Grant was rejected.  The construction of the Squash Courts in Gladstone have been commenced.  No centres phoned this month.  
ACTION: Craig to forward contact details for Gladstone Squash to Ros in the next 7 days.

Southern Region.  Spoke about Noel Campbell in Maroochydore about running coaching and referring courses on the Sunshine Coast.  They have 58 juniors playing in junior competitions which is a great progress.  No centres phoned this month.

Northern Region.  Townsville PCYC plan for building squash courts in a multisports complex is a minimum of 12 months away.   Merv intends travelling in his region in early 2012 to see some more of the centres in the region.  Merv also mentioned that he would step down from the board at next years’ AGM.  No centres phoned this month.

Brisbane Region.  Main focus on providing financial support to Q Squash as required.  They are trying to introduce new Competitions.  They have a centre operators meeting early next year to see how to move forward.  They have more juniors in the programs and expect to have more teams  in the comp next season.  Ian Freeme had organised 6 schools for Noel Forster to introduce the Inflatables Program in Brisbane.  1805 kids through 88 classes in 11 days with positive feedback.  Well Done Ian Freeme.  Positive outlook for the region over the next 12 months.

5. Registration System/Receipts for Affiliation.  No update from Merv.  There was much discussion about this topic and it was difficult  to come to a decision on what was required.  During these discussions Darryl mentioned that he had spoken with Gympie and they had 150 players to affiliate.  They did want an Exhibition Match to be held up there for their players to see.  Larry had been working with Gympie over the past 3-4 years as well.
Darryl had also spoken with Ingham and they have 72 juniors and about 200 senior players in the centre.  There big issue was they needed coaches.

Steve mentioned about how years back many centres had sister clubs and that was very successful but had faded away over the years.  Larry agreed that this had been successful and may need to be looked at to bring unaffiliated clubs into being affiliated.

There was discussion about how well the inflatable squash courts had gone in Brisbane over the past 3 weeks.  Again, a special thanks to Ian Freeme for his efforts in bringing it together at short notice.  Next year would see Sothern Region with funding for inflatables from Spoirt and Rec through Q Squash and then the year after that it would be envisaged to move to Central/Northern Region.

Darryl confirmed with Larry that it was okay for him to contact Mundubbera Squash and this was okay.

There was much further discussion about the registration system and provision of receipts to players if they wanted them.  Q Squash does rely on honesty of collection of the fees and this passing of the fees to Q Squash.  This issue was not resolved but all confirmed it was still an issue, but there seemed to be no solution except rely on honesty of the centre operators to provide names and fees to Q Squash.

Larry had to depart the meeting at this time but had placed forward his vote for each of the topics in the new business prior to departing.

ACTION: Ros to speak with Sandra about receipt system and what is required.      
6. Return of Affiliations to Regions.  The return of affiliations was to be 15% back to the regions.  The following figures were tabled at the meeting:
	Region
	Affiliation Paid
	Affiliation Returned (15%)

	Southern Region
	$7,310.64
	$1,096.59

	Central Region
	$5,395.00
	$809.25

	Northern Region
	$11,592.00
	$1,738.80

	Brisbane Region
	$87,000
	$13,050.00

	TOTAL
	$111,297.64
	$16,694.64


There was discussion from Central Region that the amount was not enough for the regions and that Brisbane seemed to receive a lot back.  It was confirmed that all regions received an equal 15% return from what they had provided.  Northern Region was also concerned about the amount but neither could come up with a solution to this issue.

ACTION: Craig to request Bank Account details from the regions so that the returns could be paid.

New Business
1. The QJC for 2012 would be held at Palm Beach and that Craig and Southern Region would discuss the finer details at a later date out of the meeting.
2. Boundary (Caboolture).  Peter discussed the boundary issue and that the board had previously not authorised Caboolture as part of Southern Region.  

MOTION: That Caboolture be authorised as a part of the Southern Region.

Moved: Peter Smith

Seconded: Steve Derbyshire

Carried 5-1

3. Brisbane Adopt By Laws.  Peter discussed that the previous Board had authorised that Brisbane adopt Q Squash By Laws for their competitions.

MOTION: That Brisbane not adopt those By laws, but they were to develop their own by laws.
Moved: Peter Smith

Seconded: Steve Derbyshire

Carried Unanimously

4. 2 Year Appointment for Directors.  Peter discussed that this had been authorised but had not been enacted upon.

MOTION: That the Board of Directors when elected would have a 2 year appointment and that half of the board would rotate on opposite years.

Moved: Peter Smith

Seconded: Darryl Hearn

Carried Unanimously

5. Racketball to be included in Name of Q Squash.  Peter discussed this and that the Board had authorised that Q Squash should be known and registered as Q Squash and Racketball.

MOTION: That Q Squash was not to include the name Racketball in its Name and to retain Q Squash, but racketball was to be included in the sports that Q Squash promoted.
Moved: Peter Smith
Seconded: Darryl Hearn

Carried Unanimously

ACTION: Peter to ensure this was actioned in the constitution and anywhere else that required it to be.

6. Level 2 Coach for State Coach Position.  Peter discussed this topic and confirmed that the previous board had stated that Level 2 Coaches are to be considered first for State Coaching positions.

MOTION: That to be considered for a State Coaching position you need only be an accredited Level 1 Coach as a minimum and suitable for the position.

Moved: Peter Smith

Seconded: Larry Rauschenbach

Carried Unanimously

ACTION: Craig to advertise in January for the State Coach/Asst Coach and Manager.

7. Squash Australia Awards for 2012.  Each year Squash Australia asks for States to nominate people from their States for awards at National Level.  The following are the awards and who Q Squash will place forward as a nominee

Board in Confidence
8. Grants expenditure Report.  Peter provided details of what had been expended of the Sport and Rec Funding for the year 2011.

	Event
	Location
	Number Particpants
	Cost

	Referees Course
	Emerald
	5
	$1,603.40

	Referees Course
	Mackay
	13
	$1,409.00

	Level 1 Coaching Course
	Gold Coast
	4
	$1014.55

	Level 1 Coaching Course
	Wavell
	4
	$800.00

	Inflatable Squash Courts
	Brisbane
	1805
	$6,176.00

	TOTAL COST
	
	
	$11,002.95


9. Merv mentioned that Wests in Townsville had purchased a single Inflatable Squash Court and that it had not been successful.  Craig confirmed that the Inflatable program required 2 courts to be successful from WA’s experience and Noel Forster.
ACTION: Merv to find out who to speak to about the court and provide details to Craig to investigate a way ahead in Townsville with the use of the inflatable.
10. Q Squash AGM is scheduled for 10 March 2012.

11. Peter spoke about that Craig and he had been in discussions with Geoff Harris about placing a full glass court in a warehouse and that this location would also house an office for Q Squash.  Geoff Harris has purchased this court and would like to work with Q Squash in promoting Squash in Qld.  Geoff is prepared to work with Q Squash as a partner to see squash promoted.  All agreed that this was a good plan and to continue with this line of discussions.  
12. Peter also spoke about that Craig, Geoff Harris and he had an appointment with Brisbane City Council on Thursday to discuss a State Squash Centre Facility in Brisbane for the future.

The President thanked all for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 7.50PM.
The Next Meeting is scheduled for 5.30PM Tuesday 24 January 2012.
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